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Please print and post at your vessel/ facility for all employees to view 

Fleet Memo #50: Change of Designated Person Ashore (DPA) 
 

Captains, 
This Fleet Memorandum is to inform you that Pete Tatro, Director of Operations and 
Designated Person Ashore (DPA), has resigned from TDI-Brooks International, Inc.  His last 
day of employment is 13 September, 2019. 
 
As such, Les Bender has been appointed as interim DPA, and Megan Brooks is alternate DPA 
from 13 September 2019 going forward.  Please update your DPA posting to reflect this 
change. 
 

DESIGNATED PERSON ASHORE 
LES BENDER 
Office phone: 979-693-3446 
24 hour phone: 979-218-1101 
dpa@tdi-bi.com 
 
ALTERNATE DESIGNATED PERSON ASHORE 
MEGAN BROOKS 
Office phone: 979-693-3446 
24 hour phone: 979-220-3802 
dpa@tdi-bi.com 
 
All vessels must update these postings immediately and email confirmation that 
it has been completed to dpa@tdi-bi.com 
 

 
 
James Howell, Ph.D. 
HSE Manager 
TDI-Brooks International, Inc.  
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